
Dear parents and carers,  
 
We have had a fantastic couple of weeks with a couple of challenges but also lots and lots 
of highs. The children have all enjoyed regaling their experiences from their trip to Wheal 
Martyn and have been able to remember lots of interesting fact about English China Clay. 
This is impressive but even more so with the drama of a broken-down coach at the end of 
the trip threatening to overshadow the whole experience! As is always the case the chil-
dren dealt with the incident with humour and calm attitudes. All of us were so proud of 
them. We are all so grateful for the way you all responded to the crisis and jumped in to 
collect your own children and each others at such short notice. We are very happy to 
have our phones back on line and our communication system working again and we are 
now looking forward to a few weeks of fun learning and smooth sailing. We have really 
enjoyed a sunny week with lots of outdoor learning and even a Collective Worship with 
Father Doug.   
 
With the very best wishes,  
Emeline Goodall 
 



Do you have any skills you would like to 

share?? 

We are looking for ideas for after-school clubs,  

do you have a skill or interest you would like 

to share with the children and help support 

some after school activities? This would be 

alongside a member of staff.  

How many Keepy uppies can you do? Can you 

knit a scarf? 

Large sheets of cardboard required for 

scenery making for this year’s Sum-

mer Show!   

Can you help…? 

UNIFORM.. 

We are still collecting  

school uniform, any good 

condition Veryan School 

uniform (and PE kit) would 

be very much appreciated 

as we are hoping to set up 

an online second hand 

uniform shop ready for 

September. Please drop 

any uniform you no longer 

require, and are willing to 

donate, to the office. 

Many thanks. 

We’re also still collecting used stamps and ink cartridges .  Thank you   



Carne… 
 Our teacher was so proud of us for counting in 2’s and making number 

lines... 



Pendower… 
 

Words from the children  

We are learning about Alfred Wallis, a Cornish artist his art reminds me of sitting on the beach,  
eating a pasty. Sennen 

We went to Wheel Martyn and saw a big pit which they take China clay out of. George T 

My favourite part of Wheel Martyn was seeing the water wheel. Ellis 

I liked dressing up in different roles at Wheel Martyn. Sennen 

I liked climbing up the massive tyre.  Ruby 

We saw a clay pit. Alice 

We have learnt to name the things in the park in French and say the sentence In the park there is.  
Annabelle and Holly 

We are writing a story in the woods. Fleur 



Kiberick… 
 Kiberick class enjoyed a sunny beach session this week. It was a great place to practise our songs 

for the Will Keating concert . The song was an excellent starting point for our study of Cornish his-
tory: the diaspora , where miners emigrated to far off lands due to the decline of the mining in-
dustry. We also role played these events to prepare for the diary writing completed later in the 
week.  



Our fantastic Wheal Martyn trip... 
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